AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on the 13th day of April, 2011

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor                                             
      


        Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman
        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

        Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman   

Absent:
        George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman       

Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:01 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & A MOMENT OF SILENCE

Pat Williams from Meadow Hill led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


Add On: # 10 CENSUS 

4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $415,454.40 with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
5. ORANGE COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING:  The Quassaick Creek Watershed Alliance 

Ron Hughes, County Planning Federation and Town of Newburgh Zoning Board Member, introduced David Church, Commissioner of Planning, John Gebhards, Chairman of the Quassaick Creek Watershed Alliance, Ted Kohlman, President of the Winona Lake Homeowners Association, and Jay Coppola, member of the Orange Lake Homeowners, who was absent. 

David Church said for the past two years the County has been working with the Quassaick Creek Watershed Alliance which consists of local residents who have professional and vocational experience, land use planners, land conservation experts, soil and water conservation professionals, public officials, educators and media personnel. They are working together to protect and restore the water quality and quality to promote the health, safety and welfare of communities located in the Quassaick Creek Watershed area. Mr. Church said with the Alliances help the County has been successful in obtaining a grant from the New York Department of State. The grant will allow the alliance to hire a coordinator to do a water shed protection plan for the watershed area in Orange and Ulster Counties. The Towns in the watershed area include Plattekill and a small portion of Marlborough. Once the contract is approved the alliance will ask the Town of Newburgh to formally participate in a committee joining the alliance. 
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John Gebhards, Chairman of the Alliance, said their organization is supported by six agencies which include the Orange County Planning Department, the Orange County Water Authority, the Orange County Land Trust, Orange County Soil and Water Conservation District, the Ulster County Planning Department and the Ulster County Soil and Water Conservation District. All of the agencies have agreed to develop a watershed management plan. Mr. Gebhards said a watershed plan was completed four years ago for the Wallkill River. Last year the Moodna Creek watershed plan was completed and they are now forming an Intermunicipal Council. Mr. Gebhards said when a watershed plan is in place it will allow the Town of Newburgh to have a dialogue with neighboring Towns that will allow for better protection of the water supply. The grant money will help give a better understanding of where water problems lie and provide for a better education of how to preserve water quality and restoration. Pamphlets were passed out to everyone. (see attached) 

Ron Hughes said the Quassaick Creek headwaters start in the Town of Plattekill and the creek flows down through the Town of Newburgh and forms a border between the City of Newburgh and the Town of New Windsor before entering the Hudson River. For this reason the alliance has met with the Supervisors in the Town of Plattekill and Marlborough in Ulster County, the Supervisor of the Town of Newburgh and the Newburgh City Mayor. Mr. Hughes said the Orange Lake Homeowners Association is also involved in the alliance.  
Councilman Piaquadio asked the amount of the grant that was received by the County.
Mr. Church said the grant was approximately $42,000.00 and it is matched with cash from the Water Authority. The primary purpose of the money is to hire a coordinator who will take the data information and write it into a Watershed Management Plan. 

Mr. Hughes suggested that the Town of Newburgh send the Water Treatment Manager as a liaison for the Town to the meetings that will be held in the stone house at Downey Park on the last Wednesday of the month at 3:30 p.m.. 
Councilman Piaquadio suggested that the Winona Lake Dam project be a part of this grant. 

Mr. Church said the project should have adopted a research plan which would give the project a competitive edge for receiving grants. 

At this time the Town Board went to item # 10 on the agenda.     
10.
Add On:  CENSUS 

Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Church if there was someone in his department who would be able to help the Town of Newburgh appeal the figures of the 2010 census. It is her opinion that the Town has grown more than what is indicated in the census. She said the Town of Newburgh has several different Town zip codes and has concerns with other Towns receiving credit for Town of Newburgh residents. Mrs. Greene asked the other Town Board Members if they were interested in appealing the census. 
Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Church what the process would be for an appeal.
Mr. Church said there would have to be a basis for an appeal and there is paperwork that needs to be filed.
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Town Clerk Zarutskie said there are six different zip codes in the Town of Newburgh.
6. ASSESSOR:  Certiorari Case (Target)

Michael Fogarty, FIAO Sole Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, came before the Town Board. Mr. Fogarty said he is in favor of the Certiorari Case Settlement between Target and the Town of Newburgh. The settlement is based on the recent court decision of a similar store located in Orange County and our existing equalization rate of 32.80%. This also will avoid further litigation cost. Mr. Fogarty said it is his opinion that this is a fair settlement.
Councilman Piaquadio asked when the Target building was constructed and are they currently paying the full tax rate.

Mr. Fogarty said the building was constructed in approximately 2007 and they are paying the full tax rate at this time.
Councilwoman Greene said if this certiorari case has Board approval how many years will it be before Target can reapply for a reduction. 

Mr. Fogarty said Target can reapply in three years. 

Supervisor Booth said he wanted to bring this matter to the Boards attention tonight and this item will be brought back on the April 18th Town Board Meeting. 
7. RESPONSE TO THE TOWN OF MONTGOMERY:  Application for Mining

Supervisor Booth said he has drafted a letter to Town of Montgomery Supervisor Michael Hayes and Town Clerk Tara Stickles in regard to the application for the Mining Special Use Permit for Mehlon Trucking, Inc. Mr. Booth is asking Board authorization to sign the letter and present it to the Town of Montgomery.

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, said the Town of Montgomery is treating the Town of Newburgh as an interested agency for the special use permit for mining that Mehlon Trucking, Inc. is seeking to renew. The comment letter the Town of Newburgh sent to the Montgomery Supervisor indicates that the Town is advised that improvements have been made to the portion of Kings Hill Road that crosses the Catskill Aqueduct in the Town of Montgomery to the satisfaction of New York City. It also states that there was a Local Law passed by the Town of Newburgh imposing an eight ton weight limit on the portion of Kings Hill Road that is located in the Town of Newburgh. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to authorize Supervisor Booth to sign the letter he drafted to the Town of Montgomery Supervisor Michael Hayes,  and Town Clerk Tara Tickles in regard to the application for Mining Special Use Permit by Mehlon Trucking, Inc. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
8. TOWN CLERK:  Commence Process of Posting for Part Time Position      

Town Clerk Zarutskie is asking for approval to start the hiring process to hire a part time clerk for the Town Clerk’s Office. The position is in the 2011 budget which allows for 20 hours per week at a pay rate of $12.00 per hour. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated April 12, 2011, submitted by Town Clerk Zarutskie to start the hiring process for a part time Clerk for the Town Clerk’s Office. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
9. HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT:  Advertising for Leaf & Brush Pickup 

Spring 2011

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the 2011 Town of Newburgh Residents Leaf and Brush Spring Pickup. (See Attached). The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
10.
Add On:  CENSUS 


This item was discussed after item number 5 on tonight’s agenda.
11.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:43 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 7:43 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

